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2016-09-22 LAG 

Board - Committee - Commission - Council: 
 

      School Committee             
 

Date:  2020-02-13 Time:  7:00 PM      

 

Building:  School - Memorial High  Location:  School Library 

 

Address:  62 Oakland Road Session:  Open Session 
 

Purpose:  Open Session Version:  Draft 
 

Attendees: Members - Present: 
 

Chuck Robinson, John Parks, Linda Snow Dockser, Jeanne Borawski, Tom 

Wise, and Pat Calley 
 

Members - Not Present: 
 

      
 

Others Present: 
 

Superintendent John Doherty, Human Resources Administrator Jenn Allard 

 
 

Minutes Respectfully Submitted By:  Linda Engelson on behalf of the Chair 
 

 

Topics of Discussion: 
 

 

I. Call to Order 

 

Chair Robinson called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m. and reviewed the agenda. 

   

A. Public Input 

 

Mr. Robinson called for public comment.  

 

Geoffrey Coram, Ridge Road, shared that the MTA is moving toward stopping active 

shooter drills because it traumatizes young children. 

 

Dr. Doherty shared that the way drills are done has an impact and feels our drills are 

being done appropriately at the different levels. 

 

Chair Robinson said he would like to have a conversation with the RTA prior to any 

decisions.  Dr. Doherty also said that there should be discussions with the police 

department because they may have a different perspective. 

 

 

B. Reports 

 

Liaison 

 

Dr. Dockser reported that the Select Board discussed the Ad Hoc Committee at their 

meeting.  The Ad Hoc chairs presented the proposal and there was a question and answer 

session.  No vote was taken. 
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She then reported on the Mykee Fowlin presentation and thanked Assistant 

Superintendent Kelley and the Pegasus Foundation for making it possible.  She said he 

sent a powerful message. 

 

Mrs. Borawski reported that the SEPAC will be meeting on February 26th at 10:00 a.m.  

The group is hoping to connect with parents that have trouble making evening meetings. 

 

Mr. Wise reported that any decision regarding RMLD was put on hold.  He feels this is a 

positive step.  He attended the recent SEPAC meeting and said it was well attended and 

the information on the IEP process was well presented and received.  He thanked the 

district administrators for attending. 

 

Dr. Dockser offered a change to her liaison report reflected in the February 6th minutes 

asking that the word “will” be changed to “may” regarding the Ad Hoc Committee’s 

possible new name. 

 

 

C. Consent Agenda 

 

Mrs. Borawski asked if the committee wanted any items removed from the consent 

agenda.  None were removed. 

 

Approval of RMHS Broadway Field Trip 

Approval of RMHS Band Disney Field Trip 

Approval of RMHS Robotics Field Trip 

Accept a Donation to RMHS Baseball 

Approval of Minutes (February 6, 2020) 

 

Mrs. Borawski moved, seconded by Mr. Parks, to approve the consent agenda with 

friendly amendment.  The motion carried 6-0. 

   

 

D. New Business 

 

Business Manager Hiring Process 

 

Dr. Doherty began by saying it is important to move on this process now.  He said that it 

is a two-part process.  He will be looking for an Interim Business Manager from March to 

July to close the fiscal year.  He is hoping to hire a retired business manager.  Part two of 

the process is to conduct a search for a new Business Manager. He has done a bit of 

restructuring of the position moving the supervision of IT and Facilities back to the 

Superintendent.  Dr. Doherty feels this position may be difficult to fill. 

 

Mr. Parks would like to see a member of the Finance Committee on the Search 

Committee. 

 

Human Resources Administrator Jenn Allard reviewed the timeline and hiring process.  

She shared that this is a similar process to previous administrator searches.  The selected 

candidate would begin on July 1st.  She hopes to finalize the composition of the search 

committee in the next few days.  If the committee approves the process tonight the 

position will be posted tomorrow.  We will also send out an online survey to staff and 

families looking for feedback on the qualities they would like to see in the next business 

manager.  
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Mr. Robinson asked if the School Committee could participate in small group interviews.  

Dr. Doherty said that would be during the vetting process March 12 – 18.  The School 

Committee will interview the candidates on March 19th during public session. 

 

Dr. Dockser asked that a parent representative be added to the screening committee.  She 

asked if we could possibly post in other places to attract a diverse pool of candidates. 

 

Mrs. Borawski shared that she has been on several screening committees and finds the 

process to be very thorough.  She followed up and asked that once the search committee 

is finalized that it be publicized. 

 

Mr. Robinson asked if Mr. Wise would be the School Committee representative on the 

search committee.  Mr. Wise agreed to be the representative. 

 

Dr. Dockser asked about confidentiality and protecting the screening committee from the 

public. 

 

Mrs. Allard explained the process and confidentiality guidelines are reviewed at the 

organizational meeting. 

 

Dr. Dockser asked if the survey was anonymous.  The answer was yes. 

 

Mr. Parks asked about getting the survey out to the community at large.  Dr. Doherty said 

the town will not send it out via CodeRed but we can ask them to post on the website. 

 

Mr. Wise wanted to be confident that appropriate questions for the position are asked.  

Mrs. Allard said there are MASBO guidelines and sample questions that can be used 

during the development of the questions.  She also shared that the screening committee 

takes time between interviews to discuss the appropriateness of the answers. 

 

Mr. Wise asked that the job be posted on the MASC website and was concerned that the 

survey period fell in the middle of vacation.  It was agreed to add a couple of days 

 

Mrs. Boarawski moved, seconded by Mr. Parks to approve the Business Manager 

screening process and timeline as amended.  The motion carried 6-0. 

 

E. Old Business 

 

There was no old business. 

 

 

1.   Routine Matters  

  

a. Bills and Payroll (A) 

 

Warrant S2033 2.13.20 $151,146.10 

 

b. Calendar 

 

Mr. Robinson shared there was an updated meeting calendar in the packet. 

 

2. Information/Correspondence 

 

 

3. Future Business 
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4. Adjournment 

 

Adjourn 

  

Mrs. Borawski moved, seconded by Mr. Parks, to adjourn.  The motion carried 6-0. 

 

The meeting adjourned at 7:39 p.m. 

 

   

 NOTE: The minutes reflect the order as stated in the posted meeting agenda not the order 

they occurred during the meeting. 

  

Link to meeting video: https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=pmqPDjjfjtQ  

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=pmqPDjjfjtQ
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Posted on February 29, 2020 ׀  Uncategorized

Letter to School Community About Coronavirus

Dear Reading Public School Community,

As you know, there has been increasing concern globally regarding the recent outbreak of the Novel
Coronavirus (2019-nCoV) or COVID-19.  The Massachuse�s Department of Public Health (DPH) has
shared guidance for school administrators and school health personnel. As of this writing,
Massachuse�s has one confirmed case of COVID-19 and the risk to our residents remains low. In the US,
there are only 53 cases confirmed.  At the same time, the risk for the influenza virus is very high. It is
important to note that residents are much more likely to become sick with a cold or the flu than to be
exposed to COVID-19.

We want to let you know that we are following our regular protocols for respiratory illnesses and are in
contact with town and state officials.  The Massachuse�s Department of Public Health and the Center for
Disease Control has released information regarding the COVID-19 virus and influenza.  The links to that
information is below.

www.mass.gov/2019coronavirus (h�p://www.mass.gov/2019coronavirus).

h�ps://www.mass.gov/guides/information-on-the-outbreak-of-2019-novel-coronavirus-covid-19#-
printable-fact-sheets- (h�ps://www.mass.gov/guides/information-on-the-outbreak-of-2019-novel-
coronavirus-covid-19#-printable-fact-sheets-)

h�ps://www.cdc.gov/coronavirus/2019-ncov/index.html (h�ps://www.cdc.gov/coronavirus/2019-
nCoV/guidance-hcp.html).

We also have information on our school district health services website.

h�ps://www.reading.k12.ma.us/departments/health-services/
(h�ps://www.reading.k12.ma.us/departments/health-services/)

While this is a public health concern, the CDC continues to report that the immediate risk to the general
public remains low at this time. Yet, in today’s connected world, the potential for infectious disease is
always of concern. As with seasonal flu and strep infections, there are general precautions we can all
take to remain as healthy as possible.

Practice good hand hygiene. Wash your hands often and thoroughly with soap and water for at least
20 seconds. Avoid touching your eyes, nose, and mouth with unwashed hands. Use Alcohol-based
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hand sanitizer when soap and water are not available.
When coughing and sneezing, cover your mouth and nose with a tissue. You can also cough or
sneeze into your sleeve. Throw used tissues in the trash and immediately wash your hands with soap
and water for at least 20 seconds.
Avoid sharing drinking glasses, cups, eating utensils, dishes, towels or other items. Wash these items
thoroughly with soap and water after use.
Avoid close contact with people who are sick whenever possible.
Practice other good health habits: Clean and disinfect frequently touched surfaces at home, work or
school, especially when someone is ill. Get plenty of sleep, be physically active, manage your stress,
drink plenty of fluids, and eat nutritious food.

It is important to keep children home from school when they are ill. If your child has any of the
following symptoms please keep them home from school: temperature greater than 100.4, coughing,
vomiting, diarrhea, any rash not yet diagnosed by a physician, red or pink itchy eye, and/or drainage
from eye, and any contagious illness such as strep throat or flu.

The Novel Coronavirus (2019-nCoV) is an evolving situation that we are following closely and will
continue to update you as information is shared with us. Please rest assured that we are monitoring
student health concerns. We are in close communication with the local Board of Health, Massachuse�s
Department of Public Health/School Health Unit, as well as pediatric health care providers in the
community. Our School Facilities Department is following our normal cleaning protocol for our
educational spaces as we typically do during cold and flu season. We are following all recommended
guidelines to ensure the safety of our students and staff.

We remain deeply commi�ed to student and staff wellness and will continue to share new information
with you, as necessary, about this evolving situation.

If you have any questions, please contact your school nurse or building principal.

Blog at WordPress.com.
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Posted on March 19, 2020March 19, 2020 ׀  Uncategorized

A Message from the Reading Public Schools
Administrative Team

Dear Members of Reading Public Schools Community,

We know these days of uncertainty are having a profound impact on your daily life. We hope you and
your loved ones are comforting each other and being kind to one another, as this is a time when we need
to rely on each other more than ever.  We do not know what the hours, days and weeks ahead may look
like and it is the unknown that feels hard on all of us. As adults, we are called upon to be the leaders and
guiding through this requires us to show compassion, strength, and dignity. It also requires us to be
even more vigilant in supporting our children. Please realize that the children around us are feeling
unse�led and have many questions.  In times like these, it is important to focus on what our children can
developmentally absorb as well as to focus on the positive. We are part of a wonderful community that
cares deeply for its people. It is time to reassure and remain positive. Continue limiting children’s
exposure to the media and be sure to spend time noticing the things that give them joy. Embrace the
world through their inquisitive eyes! More than ever, it is a time to come together as families and take
the small moments of time as a gift to reconnect. This is the time to show that we care about the people
around us.

Today is only our fourth day of being away from our school communities. We are still reeling from the
ever-changing landscape and plans that have evolved since our time together.  We have heard from
some a desire to establish a regular schedule for our children. We have quickly worked as a team to cull
through the many, many resources that are out there and provide these to families in order to keep
students engaged. We want our decisions to be thoughtful and impactful on our students, drawing upon
inquiry skills, previous learning, and reflection. Determining what is best for our students takes time
and energy, which we know is hard to hear when we are all seeking answers. You can expect an update
from us next week with our plans to connect teachers and students. Until then, continue to access
resources that can be found here (h�ps://www.reading.k12.ma.us/remote-learning/).

Additionally, feel empowered to work together to create a schedule that may work for your child.  This
may include some of life’s learning skills: baking, household chores, safe and supervised experiments,
sewing, or ge�ing some fresh air. Remember to breathe and practice mindfulness. Work to keep your
emotional, intellectual, and physical health strong. There are just so many ways to learn together.  Most
importantly, please practice social distancing.  Humans like to be around humans so we realize that
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your child or children may be really looking to socialize.  In the days and weeks ahead, we may never
know precisely how much distancing will help us through this pandemic, but it is important that we
heed the advice of the medical experts.

You may have heard that some school systems around us have been assigning online tasks and
a�empting to replicate the school day.  We have intentionally not done this in Reading. Instead, at this
point, we are choosing to provide optional ongoing experiences for our children that engage the whole
child. In hearing from medical experts and if the news that we have is correct, we may be out of school
for more than three weeks. Our current structure is based on providing ideas and enrichment.  We are
looking forward and planning next steps should this window be extended. Our educators will focus on
equity, access, prioritizing our student needs in the development of any future plans.

We recognize that this period of school closure is difficult for parents, caregivers and staff. While these
are not considered school days and thus IEP services are not being provided, the Reading Special
Education Department understands that communication with families is important in supporting
students, families and staff.  We know that some of our families may need guidance on how to structure
their child’s day or how to access resources. Team chairpersons have reached out to all families of
students with an IEP to provide enrichment based educational opportunities. Families should expect
continued communication from Team Chairs throughout the closure. For families that have support
from a BCBA or AT Specialist, you should also expect outreach from them.  If you require additional
support please reach out to your Team Chairperson. If your child’s IEP expires during this closure,
services will ‘stay put’, meaning they will remain in place until the Team can convene. If your child’s IEP
meeting was scheduled during this period of school closure, the meetings will be rescheduled upon our
return to school or in the near future. If needed, we will explore alternative ways to hold meetings,
should this period of school closure be extended.  The Special Education administration will continue to
work with the The Department of Elementary and Secondary Education to provide parents, caregivers
and staff the most up to date information.

Again, we ask you to join us in supporting one another during this time. Let us choose to use this time to
think about how we may positively impact the people and the community around us. As a way to help
us join around a common message of solidarity, we were sent this video entitled, “Rooted in Love”
(h�ps://vimeo.com/398230086) that you may wish to watch as it is so very powerful.  As Mike Smith says
in the video “Our classrooms are about to change.  Let us show that we care about the people around
us.” We fully recognize the challenges we are all facing. As we work to determine what this means for
us, please know we are diligently collaborating on our “next steps.” We thank you for your patience and
support as we move forward.

Thank you for your patience.

The Reading Public Schools Building and Central Office Administrative Teams.

One thought on “A Message from the Reading Public
Schools Administrative Team”

Pingback: A Message from the SEPAC Board | Pathways
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Posted on March 19, 2020 ׀  Uncategorized

Information from Town of Reading Board of Health

Good Morning, Reading Public School Community,

Late last evening, the Town of Reading Board of Health announced
(h�ps://www.readingma.gov/home/news/information-on-novel-coronavirus-outbreak-1) that the Town
of Reading has one presumptive positive case of COVID-19.  The community member is a parent of
students at Coolidge Middle School and Reading Memorial High School.  All teachers working directly
with the students, as well as other close contacts in the schools, have been or are in the process of being
notified.  The students were asymptomatic last week and developed mild symptoms over the weekend.
All members of the family are currently self-quarantining.  Our thoughts go out to that family for a
healthy recovery.

We anticipate cases such as this will increase over the next days and weeks, but wanted you to know as
this is one of the first cases in Reading.  So you are aware, symptoms typically begin within 5 days of
exposure, but can develop up to 14 days from contact.

If you develop symptoms, specifically fever, cough, body aches, or sore throat, please call your physician
for guidance. In addition, please see h�ps://www.mass.gov/resource/information-on-the-outbreak-of-
coronavirus-disease-2019-covid-19 (h�ps://www.mass.gov/resource/information-on-the-outbreak-of-
coronavirus-disease-2019-covid-19) for more information and be aware there is also a MA 211 referral
information hotline available.

If you have any further questions, please reach out to Mary Giuliana, RMHS school nurse
at mary.giuliana@reading.k12.ma.us (mailto:mary.giuliana@reading.k12.ma.us).

John F. Doherty

Superintendent

Reading Public Schools

82 Oakland Road

Reading, MA 01876
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Posted on March 25, 2020March 26, 2020 ׀  Uncategorized

Joint Message from Area Superintendents

Student Learning During School/District Closure

A Joint Statement on Shared Beliefs/Goals from the following districts:

Arlington Public Schools

Bedford Public Schools

Belmont Public Schools

Burlington Public Schools Lexington Public Schools

Melrose Public Schools

Reading Public Schools

Stoneham Public Schools

Wakefield Public Schools

Watertown Public Schools

Winchester Public Schools

Woburn Public Schools

As the Chief Child Advocates in our respective communities, we are coming together to focus on what is
best for students in the coming months. We all believe that the initial three-week school closure will be
extended.  While this probable extension is creating many conversations about what learning should
look like during this time away from the classroom, this vision of education will be best coming from
those of us who work with children. Our shared belief is that, in future years when children reflect on
this time in their lives, what they will remember most are the positive connections they felt at an
uncertain time.

School is a special place – a sacred place. All of our communities stress that learning has its foundation
in the relationships developed between learners and teachers, whether adults or children. There is no
way to replicate this environment in a digital format in the middle of a pandemic over a week/month or
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two. We are deeply concerned about the physical and emotional health of everyone in our school
communities. As such, we commit to planning and supporting learning that lessens stress and anxiety.

Part of this commitment means developing the skills and tools necessary to evolve and prioritize these
relationships over the coming months. We are asking all of our educators to check in with their students.
Many are already going far beyond connecting. They are doing incredible work untethered by current
educational policy to ensure that students feel safe and remain connected to their learning. In our
commitment to these relationships, new content and grades are not a priority at this time.

We recognize that there are countless challenges for identified learners who need specialized instruction
and know that we will not be able to solve all of these challenges in the short term. As such, we will
continue to focus on safety and connection while providing students with learning opportunities. Our
biggest challenge in this effort is meeting the needs of our youngest students. The plan for these age
groups is to focus on process skills, like observation and description, and to provide practice in key skill
areas, like reading, to mitigate regression.  These skills are an important objective of our content delivery
with classroom instruction when school is in session. Much of our secondary curricular structure is
already in place through a learning management system. Middle school and high school teachers will
use this familiar tool to encourage critical and creative thinking skills.

Our school communities will continue to make connections, value relationships, develop learning skills,
understand service and community, maintain health and well being, and focus on a greater good. In
remaining focused on the social and emotional needs of our students and offering learning experiences
that support those needs, we believe that our students, your children, will be well served during this
school closing.

Blog at WordPress.com.
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Posted on March 30, 2020 ׀  Uncategorized

DESE Letter to Families

Good Afternoon,

Below, please find a le�er that was released today by Department of Elementary and Secondary
Education Commissioner Jeff Riley to Families regarding updates on the COVID-19 Pandemic for
Schools and Families.  The le�er is in English and Spanish.

We will be sending a specific Reading Public School update tomorrow.

We hope all is well with you and your family.

DESE Le�er to Families_COVID19 3.30.20
(h�ps://readingsuperintendent.files.wordpress.com/2020/03/dese-le�er-to-families_covid19-3.30.20.pdf)

DESE Spanish Le�er to Families_COVID19 3.30.20
(h�ps://readingsuperintendent.files.wordpress.com/2020/03/dese-spanish-le�er-to-families_covid19-
3.30.20.pdf)
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Posted on March 12, 2020 ׀  Uncategorized

COVID-19 Briefing #4 for Reading Public Schools

Good Evening, Reading Public School Community,

We wanted to continue to give you updates regarding the ever evolving COVID-19 pandemic.  We have
been following communications from the CDC, DPH, MASS, DESE, as well as closely monitoring other
school districts, to ensure we have the most updated information.   Over the last several days, I have
been in ongoing communication with area Superintendents, other district leaders, Reading Public School
staff and town officials regarding this situation.  This has led to a number of decisions that were
communicated in my briefing (h�ps://readingsuperintendent.wordpress.com/2020/03/11/covid-19-
update-for-reading-public-schools/) yesterday to the school community.   Tomorrow, I will be joining
Superintendents and other district leaders on a conference call with DESE Commissioner Riley and the
Department of Public Health regarding the current situation.  Based on the information that we receive
during the conference call and through meetings with other officials, I will communicate our next steps. 
My plan is to communicate this information by tomorrow afternoon.  School will be in session for
tomorrow, March 13 .

In addition, we have the following updates:

The MIAA Board of Directors today voted to delay the start of the High School Spring Sports Season
until March 30 .
The SAT testing that was originally scheduled at RMHS on Saturday has been cancelled.  Director of
Guidance Lynna Williams will communicate additional information to those impacted.

If you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact me.

Thank you and take care.
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Reading Public Schools 
 

Instilling a joy of learning and inspiring the innovative leaders of tomorrow 

 

 

 

 

TO:  Reading School Committee 

 

 FROM: John F. Doherty, Ed.D. 

   Superintendent of Schools 

 

 DATE:  April 3, 2020 

 

TOPIC: Email Correspondence and Other Information 

 

Please find attached for your information, copies of email correspondence and information 

received by School Committee members and Central Office Administrators from  

community members as well as other pertinent information.  We have included our   

responses, if applicable, as well. 

 

If you have any questions, please contact me. 

 

John F. Doherty, Ed. D. 
Superintendent of Schools 

 
82 Oakland Road 

Reading, MA 01867 
Phone: 781-944-5800 

Fax: 781-942-9149 

 

Christine M. Kelley 
Assistant Superintendent 

 

Jennifer A. Stys, Ed.D. 
Director of Student Services 

 
Gail S. Dowd, CPA 

Chief Financial Officer 

 
 












